
Mid-County Volunteer Rescue Squad 
Minutes of Meeting General Membership 

5 February 2019 

 

President: Jaime Packett brought meeting to order 1935.  New 
member Brenden Farmer was introduced.  Since Brenden will not be 
18 until June, he was voted in as a junior member.  He will be 
voted in again as a full member when he turns 18.   

*Motion made by Jim Webber to vote Brenden Farmer in as a junior 
member. 
Second Melvin Cockrell 
All Approved 

Treasurer:  Jeanne Widenmyer reported we are in good shape not 
much wiggle room. 

Captain: Melvin Cockrell Thanked everyone for making runs.  
Thanked Joe for getting training going again.  New EMT course 
started, 3 members taking the class. 

EXPO coming in Henrico.   

Melvin announced that he is stepping down as Captain due to 
family obligations.  Nominations from the floor will be taken 
during New Business.  He will step down 1 March. 

1st. Lt Phil Shahan Report:  Tee shirts have been ordered, and 
Polo shirts will be ordered soon. Ten new radios will also be 
ordered.   

Safety reminder; Do not go to the scene of a call before the 
ambulance arrives. 

2nd. Lt. Robert Hundley:  All is well.  Roof will be painted when 
the weather breaks. 

Vehicle Officer Charles Howard:  Command 4 has 4 new all-weather 
tires.  A running board will be put on soon.  Command 4 is out 
of service until repairs are completed.  It will also have a new 
identity as “Response 40.” 

*Motion made by Phil Shahan to extend probation 6 months for new 
member Debbie Evans. 
Second Garfield Parker 
All approved. 

 



Member at Large:  Valerie Barton:  Passed out next two months 
activity calendars.  Training days are added to the calendars. 

 

Jim Webber, new roster and calls figures sent out.   

Training Joe Schlatter:   28th Feb., splinting will be subject of 
training. 

Old Business:  None 

New Business:  President asked for nominations from the floor 
for Captain position. 

Jim Webber nominated Joe Schlatter.  Joe accepted nomination as 
long as no one’s feelings were hurt. Voting will take place next 
month. 

*Motion made by Phil Shahan to checkout EVOC state requirements 
to have EVOC license renewed every 5 years. 

Meeting adjourned 2035. 

Respectfully submitted by Secretary Madge Rollins 

  

  


